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Friday 5th June 2020
Coronavirus Update: Possible reopening of school to more pupils
Dear Parents,

As you will be aware, St Joseph’s are currently only open to children of critical workers and vulnerable families.  Although schools in other geographical areas are beginning to open more widely, our Trust ask that each Academy continues to follow the advice of their local authority.  As you may recall our last advice from Calderdale was not to open more widely until we can be confident that children, young people and staff are able to return to classrooms safely.
Calderdale Cabinet will be meeting on Monday 8th June and we believe we will be made aware of the outcome of this meeting on Tuesday 9th June.  Our school Governors will then discuss the matter before the end of the week and we can therefore say that we are not opening more widely until 15th June at the earliest and this will be subject to the public health advice from the local authority.
It is also important to let you know at this stage, that although the Government have opened the invitation to Nursery, Reception, Year 1 and Year 6, they have also prioritised the order of these year groups returning, based on the capacity of each school and our requirement to adhere to the guidance on wider reopening.  It is with great sadness that I must inform you that it has already become apparent that due to the number of rooms/bubbles that will be allocated to an increasing number of critical worker children and vulnerable families, (who have the greatest priority) we do not have capacity to open to all year groups at this time.

First priority goes to children of critical workers and vulnerable families.  If you feel you qualify as a critical worker with a child in any year group and are now being asked to go back to work (or expect to be back in work before the end of July) we are asking that you inform school immediately and before the end of Tuesday 9th June to reserve a place for your child/ren this half term.
This will determine how many other children are able to come back to school from the allocated year groups.
The order of priority following children of critical workers and vulnerable families is set out in the Government Guidance as:

Nursery

Reception

Year 1

Year 6
We are very aware that this uncertainty is unsettling and we are particularly mindful that Year 6 in particular may be anxious about not coming back to school before High School.  We are currently discussing acceptable plans to accommodate Year 6 having some form of closure should they be unable to return.  

The Government has produced further information for parents and carers, including answers to some FAQs.  This can be found at: https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/closure-of-educational-settings-information-for-parents-and-carers/reopening-schools-and-other-educational-settings-from-1-june or by searching ‘opening schools guidance for parents and carers’.
If you have a child in Nursery, Reception, Year 1 or Year 6 and are sure that you will NOT be sending your child/ren into school before September, please let us know as it will help tremendously in organising our staff ratios and physical spaces.  Please either phone the office or email admin@stjosephs.romerocat.com with this information.
We would like to thank you for your continuous support in helping your children learn from home and your understanding at this challenging time.
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